CMS Community Council
11/30/2017 Minutes

[bookmark: _GoBack]In attendance: John Allred, Allan Lee, Bylynda Murray, Anna Moyle, Jessie Allen and John Fontano

Safe Technology and Digital Citizenship
· Review of HB 213 Safe Technology Utilization and Digital Citizenship in Public Schools
· Discussion of what is in place at CMS.
· District filters
· Management systems on chrome books
· Devices used – chrome books, ipads (teachers only), stationary lab
· Trainings
· Teachers
· Review of District Acceptable Use Policy and ongoing training as situations arise in media or in district.
· Students
· Digital Literacy Classes – Teaching Digital Citizenship – Mr. Durfee will teach this class and all 8th grade students will be taking the class as a requirement.
· CCA Classes – Acceptable computer use will be taught in these classes in addition to our counselor coming in and working with classes.
· Acceptable Use Policy – Signed by all students and parents or computer access will be restricted.
· Parents
· District Social Media and Safe Computer Parent Training. – This is offered in the district parent night.  As a school we have concerns especially with social media and will be working on providing more training as well as communication through social media and website when specific concerns arise.
· Protocol for when inappropriate material is accessed
· Students
· Involve resource officer and parents
· Limit or disable access to technology (depending on severity) – This will be a decision made with the district and school together.
· Notify teachers of limitation for student (but not why) – Teachers will need to provide alternate assignments so students learning is not impacted as much as possible.
· Teachers
· Involve resource officer and district administration
· Follow district policy for employee corrective discipline - Teacher will be put on leave until further investigation.  They will be allowed back to work if nothing was found.
MTSS (Academic, Behavior, Emotional Health)
· New Changes for This Year – We will be focusing on Trauma Informed education with our teachers.  The district will be providing these trainings to CMS and other schools.  
· CHAMPS Room – This room has been working well this year.  There are changes we will be making for the upcoming year as far as separating CHAMPS and ISS so that students will access it on their own.
· Behavioral and Emotional Groups – We are servicing quite a few students.  The council wanted clarification on how the social worker is shared.  We are hoping to work with the district for a full-time social worker in the near future.
· Academic Groups – The core support classes are working well this year.  We will continue this for the upcoming year.  The council discussed how we have implemented the use of online classes to allow for students to take core support classes and still access electives.

